

        August 5, 2020


The Regular Meeting of the Holiday Lake Rural Improvement Zone Trustees was held at 6:35 P.M. on Thursday, August 5, 2020 at the Holiday Lake Community Center, Lakeshore Drive.

The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by President, Mike Beumer.

Trustees present: Mike Beumer, Dale Nelson, Del Sherwood, Rick Happe, Brad Storm
Absent: 
Visitors present: Chelse Beumer, Judy Storm, Brian Edelen, Rick Kriegel, Rick Hudson, Tod Eiler, Tom Dvorsky, Dave Watson
President Beumer asked for additions to the agenda: an addition to the agenda was motioned by Mike Beumer to have Dave Watson discuss what he   Del Sherwood moved to approve the agenda as written.  Seconded by Dale Nelson and approved by unanimous voice vote.

Minutes of the regular meeting held May 20, 2020 were reviewed: Brad Storm moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Rick Happe seconded, and the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.

Minutes of the regular meeting held July 2, 2020 were reviewed: Del Sherwood moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Brad Storm seconded, and the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
Minutes of the Phone meeting held July 11th & 13th, 2020 were reviewed: Del Sherwood moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Dale Nelson seconded, and the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
During the review of the minutes, Rick Happe explained to everyone on why it has taken so long to get the May 20th, 2020 minutes approved.  This meeting was highly informative, and we were trying to minimize the minutes so that the minutes was not 8 pages long.  The Riz trustees agreed with the new revised minutes is good and approved it as rewritten by Rick Happe. 

The Treasurer’s report for month ending July 31st, 2020 was presented by President, Rick Happe.  These reports included a summary of account activity, unpaid bills, a summary of loans outstanding, a summary of Tax Increment receipts, copies of the Bank Statement, The Account activity was reported as:

6/30/2020-                    
   Beginning balance was 




$116,774.74
7/7/2020-
1381

Poured Foundation Inc, One load erosion stone

($495.00)
7/7/2020-
1380

Poured Foundation Inc, 4-20ft Culverts installed

($1,000.00)
7/13/2020-
1384

Rick Kriegel Excavating- Emergency Repair standpipe
($500.00)
7/13/2020-
1383

Rick Kriegel Excavating- Project 20-21 


($1,500.00)
7/14/2020-
ACH

Pow Co Treasurer- 2018 cur taxes



$4,465.17
7/16/2020-
1382

L & D Lawn & Snow LLC- Hydro Seeding 


($600.00)
7/31/2020-


First state Bank- Service charge min. Balance Fee

($6.42)

7/31/2020-
CR

First State Bank- Int. paid on account balance

$0.33
7/31/2020


Ending balance





$4,413.90
                                    Outstanding Checks…
7/30/2020       1385                 Iowa state Auditor- 6/30/2019 audit



($4,551.37)

           1386

Aquatic Environ Consultants




($295.00)

           1386

Aquatic Environ Consultants




($3,484.00)



                        
Unpaid Bills



Holiday Lake Owners Assoc.- 3,304 sq. ft Chip/seal

($7334.88)






The Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion by Brad Storm, seconded by Del Sherwood and carried by unanimous voice vote. 

Bills Presented for Payment:

Chelse Beumer- Sec. Hours- May- July





$120.00
Rick Kriegel Excavating Project 20-25





$1,600.00
Aquatic Ecosystem Consultants Inv. 1574





$295.00
Aquatic Ecosystem Consultants Inv. 1572





$3,484.00

FAAS Construction 
Project 20-08






$2,500.00
FAAS Construction    Project 20-09






$5,000.00

FAAS Construction    Project – Extra silt ponds needed cleaned out


$8,210.00

A motion was made by Mike Beumer to approve bills to be paid.  Del Sherwood moved to approve and seconded by Brad Storm.  Motion carried by a unanimous voice vote.
Unfinished Business:  
There was a discussion on the spillway on who was paying for the camera and any work to be done.  It was discussed at one of the last meetings that the Riz felt that the lake should hire someone to see what the issue was and then once everything was figured out, the Riz and lake would come together and work out a plan of action.  Rick Hudson informed the Riz that the lake had the camera work done and that they already had someone coming next week to Jet it and then re-camera it.  That this was being done and Riz was paying for it.  This was not what was agreed upon and Riz will discuss with lake.  
New Business:  
Rick Happe would like to have bills presented to him before the meetings every month that way he is able to put them on the treasurer report that will be presented at each meeting.  

Dave discussed that there is an intake by their property and says that the water does not go into the intake it pools on the road and then goes into his road.  Rick Hudson was going to see what he can do to the road to help with were the water is pooling.  If this does not work, the Riz will look at the issue and see if there is something they can do.  

Project 20-26- Unit 6-144- Expand silt pond was requested by Mike Beumer to be added to the project list.  Brad Storm moved to approve and seconded by Del Sherwood.  Motion carried by a unanimous voice vote. 

Project 20-27- Unit 5-276-277- Culvert is to high and the water is going over the road.  Intake needs to be lowered and reshaped was requested by Mike Beumer to be added to the project list.  Del Sherwood moved to approve and seconded by Dale Nelson.  Motion carried by a unanimous voice vote.
As there being no further business to come before the Trustees, President Beumer adjourned the meeting at 7:50 P.M.  Del Sherwood moved to approve and seconded by Dale Nelson.  Motion carried by a unanimous voice vote. 

Next meeting to be held September 2nd at 6:30 P.M. at Holiday Lake Community Center.
_____________________________                         _________________________

President





Clerk
 

